

Dear Mr. Benmbarek,

I'm writing regarding the application to change the use of the coach house 39 College Crescent, NW3 5LB from office use (B1a) to a therapy clinic (Class D1) under planning application 2019/1070/P. I live and work at house 1 where I look after 2 girls aged (3y & 11M).

This news really affected all of us already living here because each houses have children living in them who play and meet up daily in the courtyard to scooter around play and during summer time have their little pools out!we all use that space and at the moment it is a safe place for the kids to be after school and generally!I totally understand the patients need a place to visit their doctors to get better but I sincerely against this place to be in a place where the set up would really affect the ppl who live right next to it not even mentioning the amount of ppl would enter this secure court area daily!

I really hope you will take our serious concern to your consideration in the decision making!

Sent from my iPhone